COMENIUS GRYBB PROJECT CIUTADELLA 2003-2004

During this year 3 teachers (Physical Education, Biology and English) and 12 students have taken part in the project, the students were all 17 years old, and studying 1st Bachillerato (further Secondary Education leading to University) most of them were in the Sciences group.

 The Comenius project has been treated as an extra-curricular activity and the meetings have taken place on Friday afternoons.

As the project this year concerned Education for Health most of the theoretical work has been included in the Physical Education Programmes so all the students (whether or not Comenius) have worked the contents.

During the first part of the year (previous to the meeting at Köszeg) all the students aged 15 to 18 at school completed the questionnaire about Heath Habits. The task on Friday afternoons consisted in working out the results of the questionnaire, translating them into English and devising a way of presenting them. Besides that

· some students chose to investigate other heath topics such as Anorexia and Bulimia and the Danger of Sun on the Skin. They wrote lectures about these subjects, prepared a Power Point presentation and translated everything into English. 

· other students prepared a Power Point presentation of Ciutadella and of Menorca.

This work and the rehearsals for the lectures were done on Friday afternoons. The results of the three activities were presented at Köszeg. 

During the second half of the year all the students aged 15 to 18 were measured and weighted, their Body Mass Index was found and the results (though not shown at the meeting in Ciutadella) were presented in a Power Point graphic.

As part of the academic activity in Physical Education all the students at 1st Bachillerato 

studied nutrition and the ideal diet  contents (nutrients and calories). At a practical level all of them weighted and counted everything they ate during three days, they also calculated the calories spent and the calories consumed. After that everybody concluded whether his/her diet was correct, which nutrients were missing or were eaten in excess and if there was a balance between the intake and the expense of calories.

The Comenius group compared the different results and drew a conclusion about diets in our community. They presented the results in a lecture and a Power Point at the Ciutadella meeting.

All the material produced this year is in the document adjunct. 

